

PRESIDENT'S CORNER

Now that the summer is drawing to a close and the Recreation Center is preparing for elections of next years committee members, I'd like to thank those who pulled this year's committee together. As most members of the pool know, this year's committee began the year with outstanding bills from 1978 in excess of \$2,000.00 and repairs needed immediately if the pool was to open at all in the spring of '79.

With personal loans from Walt Schriefer and Dan Folta, capital was secured for operating funds and the pool was opened on time in 1979. Dick Koehne, Walt Schriefer, Joe Avoli, Jeanette Willenbrink, their families and many others vested scores of personal hours in preparing the pool for the 1979 year.

Dick Voltz, hired personnel, organized operating procedures and devised a record keeping system which had never been established in the past. Joe Avoli counted every penny (thank heaven) to make sure the pool remains salvent. And, Jean Weber and Tom Horvatic organized and led the swim team to a successful award filled year, and an auction which netted over \$450 for the pool.

Iast, but not at all least, Lou Riccio, with the help of Celine Tolley and many others, staged another successful (and the first provitable) Shrimp Feast.

These people succeeded in all this, despite the constant threat of closures due to lack of funds, because they cared. This committee cared about everyone who uses the pool and they worked hard so that everyone else could enjoy themselves.

I'd like to thank everyone on the Recreation Center Committee for doing the job they did. Not only did they make my first three months in office as your president much easier but they collectively made the summer of '79, a much more enjoyable one for the Romska family.

If you see the members of the pool committee, thank them, it's all the salary they received.

GARY ROMSKA

NEWSLETTER NOTICE FOR SEPT. SPEAKER

Do you, as a bicyclist, regardless of your age, know the rules of the road? As the rider/driver of a bicycle, do you know your rights and responsibilities? If you don't, or if you have any doubts about bicycles rights and responsibilities, and Safety, please come, bicyclists of all ages, to the September meeting. (The speaker will be with connerat.)

KEYS FOUND

A distinctive key ring, with many keys, has been found on Bishop Dr. near Liverpool.. If yours, call and identify at 499-0750.

"RUN FOR FUN"

The first annual Pembroke Meadows/
Pemborke Shores Run is coming! Circle
Sept. 8th, Saturday moring at 10:00 A.M.
on your calendar for some: A. Fun,
B. Exercise, C. Fellowship. The starting
line will be at the playground opposite
the pool. A short orientation briefing
will be presented just prior to the run
by Dr. Sid Sward, exercise physiologist.

After the run, refreshments will be served at the playground.

The P.M./P.S. Run will actually consist of 2 runs, the competetive run starting at 10:00 A.M. for those who want more of a challenge the fun run beginning at 10:05 A.M.

Everyone completing the mile run will be eligible for door prizes which will be randomly drawn. These prizes will be awarded according to the sequence in which the runner finishes, i.e. if the number 6 is drawn, the participant who finishes 6th will win the prize!

The whole concept of the Run is to have fun while gaining the benefits of healthful exercise. Entire families are encouraged to take part. Don't let the word RUN scare you. Walking and jogging will also be permitted. However, there will be a one hour time limit for completion of the mile course.

This will be the civic league sponsored event that kicks off the fall season.

The rain date will be on the following Saturday. Get involved! If you don't run, come out and cheer!

For information call: Sid Sward - 497-7917 Bob Brotman - 497-0565

TRAFFIC REMINDERS

The speed limit in Pembroke Meadows and Shores and on Pembroke Boulevard is 25 miles per hour. Also, stop signs on the corners mean just that, stop. They do not mean slow down to 10 miles per hour and slide through.

If you have an accident in the subdivision you cannot plead with the police officer that you didn't know the laws..... because you just read them here.

SIGNS - SIGNS -SIGNS

Along with daisies, dandelions and grass, the spring and summer months also bring out a bumper crop of signs. From houses for sale to trailers for rent, garage sales to lost pets, signs pop out everywhere.

Because of the abundance of signs and the desire to keep our entranceway pleasing it has been and will continue to be the policy of the Civic League to bar all forms of make shift and unauthorized signs, placards, etc. from the median strips. The Gazebo especially is restricted from signs as the constant hammering of nails and spikes will weaken the structure.

Your co-operation is appreciated.

MEMBERSHIP DRIVE

375 community families had joined the Pembroke Meadows/Shores Civic League in 1979. This total membership represents the largest annual membership in over five years.and is evidence that most people do care about our community.

Many thanks to all those who volunteered to contact their neighbors and a special thanks to Bob StClaire who masterminded the entire campaign. Without the many hours Bob and his committee put in our membership would not be what is is today.

ENTRANCEWAY AND MEDIAN STRIP

On July 14th the following people took time out from their own chores and pitched in to help trim, cut and clean up the itranceway to our community:

Don Cates
Peggy Caverly
Mary Ann Romska
Joel Ott
Bob StClaire
Gary Romska

Also, earlier in the month, Jack Enoch and his son James picked up trash.

From all those people who are <u>Just</u>

Too Busy to help clean up our community THANK YOU to those who did!

To those of you who are wondering who is responsible for the two median strips, the grass strips and brick walls on either side and the Gazebo in the entranceway, the answer is you are. Thats right, everyone in the Civic League is responsible. While only EIGHT people stepped up to help when asked over 745 didn't even bother to stop and offer.

Think about it, if everyone in the Civic League could volunteer just one hour per year to maintaining the median areas: we would have over thirty one days of community labor to beautify our neighborhood. Think about it and call Don Oates at 499-6016 to give just one hour. PLEASE!

FALL FIEA MARKET

DATE: Saturday, October 6, 1979 (Rain date October 13, 1979) PLACE: Murphy's Mart parking lot

PLACE: Murphy's Mart parking lot adjacent to Independence Blvd.

RENTAL OF SPACES: Givic League
members \$2.50 for the first
space and \$2.50 for each
additional space. Non-Civic
League members \$5.00 per space.

To reserve a space or for information call:

Nancy Lowder - 497-3714 or Marge Brotman - 497-0565

This is a good time to pay your Civic League dues, support the work of your community and get a cheaper rental fee on your space.

REC CENTER AUGUST REPORT Walt Schriefer

Since its first meeting in Feb. your

*79 Rec Center Board has endeavored to keep
its membership informed as to pool operation and the Center's financial position.
Enclosed is a report which indicates the
Center's financial status as of July 30, 1979.
The report also projects rough fixed
expenses through the closing date Sept. 3rd.
A detailed report is available from the
Treasurer if you are interested.

INCOME

Initiation fees	3.845.00
Dues (211 members)	18,907.50
Other income	3,215.92
(pool parties, swim team	
etc.)	25,968.42

EXPENSES

Admin.	547.02
Electric	1,918.58
Telephone	165.04
Water & sewage	795,99
Chemical/Supplies	972.05
Repairs	1,622.65
Insurance	1,037.00
Taxes	775.95
Contingencies	2,976.10
Payroll	5.743.60
	16,553.98

PROJECTED ADDITIONAL EXPENSES

Admin	100.00
Water, sewage, telephone	262.00
Electric	1,500.00
Chemicals/supplies	1,800.00
Insurance (refund)	(400.00)
Repairs	1,300.00
Taxes	1,090.00
Payroll & contigency	4,300,00
	9.952.00

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Aug. 27 - City Council Mtg.

SEPTEMBER

3 - Labor Day

- 4 Civic League Bd. of Dir. Mtg.

8 - Teen "Back to School Dance" Va. Beach Rec. Ctr.

7-16 - Neptune Festival

10 - City Council Mtg. 17 - City Council Mtg.

20 - 1st General Membership mtg. of Pembroke Meadows/Shores Civic League

WANT TO BE PROUD OF YOUR FALL LAWN

Come join the Pembroke Meadows/ Pemborke Shores Garden Club for their first meeting of the season in Sept. Hear a speaker on Fall Lawn Maintenance and meet some of your neighbors too!

Second Thursday of the month.

For information please call Sally Elstrodt - 497-4553 Valerie Davis - 497-7208

POOL MEETING

At a meeting at the Pool on August 24th the following people were elected to serve as the 1980 Recreation Center Committee:

Director- Charles Russ Asst. Dir - Dick Voltz Tres. - August Thennet Sec. - Marlene Maurer Directors -

> Brad Cook Gillian Matthews Pete Mickuka Norma Jean Pope Lou Riccio

LITTER CONTROL

Help us save your tax dollars! The Virginia Beach Clean Community System is seeking volunteers to assist in their program of litter control. The Clean Community System is a program developed by Keep America Beautiful to help change citizens attitudes about litter. The program doordinates the involvement of government, civic organizations, schools, cand businesses, as well as private citizens. For further information call Dorothy Castles at 427-4461.

Remember - "Trash Mounts - Neatness Counts"

MOPED SAFETY

The enterprising Japanese economy and the American affluence has precipitated an increase in the number of MOPED's (gasoline engine driven bicycles) plying the streets of our community. (Increase in gasoline prices and limited supply has also enhanced MOPEDs popularity.) Recently, a "whizzing" MOPED upon which were saddled an 11 year old and 13 year old prompted an inquiry to the Police Department regarding MOPED rules.

Basically, MOPED's need only be licensed as is a bicycle, the operator must be 16 years of age or older, no motor vehicle operator's permit is required and they must be operated within the rules specific for all vehicles operated on the streets and highways.

The philosophy behind the absence of an operator permit requirement is that the MOPED travels no faster than some of the 10 speed bikes (20-25 MPH) available.

It would seem prudent for those who have MOPED's in their household to ensure that it is driven only by those 16 years or older and they have been instructed in the "rules of the road" to prevent a "fun" and economical thing from becoming a tragedy.

"We're all your office needs"



20 Fayette Street/Norfolk, Va. 23514

George B. Maccubbin Sales Representative

PHONE 340-3282

LEE-ANN OF BIRCHWOOD

Complete Hair Care Service For The Entire Family

SHRIMP FEAST

In July 160 members and friends
enjoyed a shrimp feast organized by Lou
Riccio and a team of workers. An
additional feature of that evening was
a silent aution. Because of the efforts
of the following members who organized
the auction, Judy Michele, Marilyn Fall,
Sherry Cook, Terri Mikulka, Jeanette
Willenbrink, Rita Horvatic, Diana Tucker,
Jean Weber and the great donations of the
merchants, this event was highly successful and enjoyed by all. The Pembroke
Meadows/Pembroke Shores Rec Center
sincerely thank a the merchants listed
below for their part in this success.

Haynes Furniture Co.
Honey Tree for Children (Haygood)
Milton's (Haygood)
Nautilus Fitness Center (Haygood)
Beautiful Nails, Hair 'N Skin (Haygood)
Burke's Fashions (Haygood)
The Street Walker (Haygood)
Sen'n Vac (Haygood)
International House of Pancakes (Va.

Beach Blvd) Montagna s Shoes Farm Fresh (Constitution) The Athlete's Foot Courtesy Hardware Traylors (Pemborke Meadows) Rudy & Kelly (Pembroke Meadows) Red Lobster JJES Lee-Ann Jolly Ox (Pembroke) European Health Spa King's Florist Rings-N-Things
Raffee Gift Shop
The Swiss Colony (Haygood) Haygood Barber Shop Haygood Skating Center Ellenbberg Beauty Salon (Haygood) The Hook and I A&P (haygood) Heidi's Florist The Greamery The Jock Shop Roy Rogers (Independence Blvd) Robbins Corner Hardware Highs Ice Cream (Haygood) Hardee's (Independence) Azalea Inn

COMMUNITY BULLETIN BOARD

GUIDLINES FOR PLACING ADS

PLEASE CANCEL ADS UPON SALE OF ITEMS ADVERTISED, OR JOBS FILLED, OTHER ARTICLES WILL RUN FOR THREE (3) MONTHS ONLY, UNLESS OTHERWISE REQUESTED, TO LIST AN ARTICLE OR WANT AD PLEASE CALL 490-2621

WANTED

Feeling alone? Want to be part of a group? Join the Pembroke/Shores Civic League. Cost \$5.00 per household annually. Call Ann Enoch @ 499-5658

BABYSITTER

Experienced with children of all ages. Have references and can babsit anytime. Call Barb Koehne @ 497-2317

BABYSITTER

Experienced with children of all ages. Call anytime. Stacey Ake @ 497-3170

BABYSITTER

Babysit anytime. Wendy VanAllman @ 497-6149

PAINTING

Interior & exterior house painting. Call Jack Rowell at 464-2221 after 6 P.M.

HOME REMODELING

Lowder Construction - additions, garage conversions, custom remodeling, screen patio covers. Quality work and free estimates. 499-0260

THE HANDYMAN

The handyman will do those irritating little jobs if you don't have the time, tools, or the inclination. (includes Port-A-Lume windows when parts are available.) Call R.J. Koehne @ 497-2317

WANTED Girl Scout uniform, jumper & blou. & hat - Size 8 or 10. Call 497-7208

CIVIC LEAGUE BOARD OF DIRECTORS June 1979 - December 1980

President	Gary Remska		N9 N9		497-6552
Ist V. Pres	Beb Brotman	au .	* **		497-0565
2nd V. Pres	Den Cates			no	499-6016
3rd V. Fres	Walt Schriefer	-		-	497-3818
Membership Sec'y	Beb St. Claire -		100		497-7389
Recording Sec'y	Peggy Caverly -		100		490-0925
Corresponding Sec'y	Sue Ott			A10 100	499-5043
Treasurer	Stanley Weisman				

RECREATION CENTER COMMITTEE

Chairman Walt Schriefer	497-3818
Asst. Chairman Dick Voltz	497-7450
Transurer Joe Avoli	497-7117
Secretary Jeanette Willenbrink	497-2057